[image: image1.jpg]MUNIKATZ

cOM




From:

CBS4.com, Friday, October 15, 2010
Subject:
Port of Miami to get $22 million DOT grant to reinstate freight rail service
Provided by:
Ali Soule, Communikatz



asoule@communikatz.com 
http://cbs4.com/local/port.of.miami.2.1964643.html 

Port Of Miami To Get $22 Million DOT Grant

The Port of Miami will received a $22 million grant from the U.S. Department of Transportation in order to reinstate its rail cargo system between the port and an inland distribution center. 

An official announcement from the DOT is expected next week.

According to a Port of Miami newsletter, rail service was suspended in 2005 following damage to the rail bridge between the Port and mainland during Hurricane Wilma. 

The grant money comes at a time when the Port is expressing its need to increase its capacity in expectation of an crease in cargo resulting from the Panama Canal expansion. Once completed, that expansion will allow larger container ships into the ports. 

The increase in cargo volume will require enhanced facilities such as expanded rail service and a new highway tunnel under Biscayne Bay large enough to handle the super ships of the future. 

The DOT granted the Port the money under its Transportation Investment Generating Economic Recovery Discretionary grant program, Tiger III. 

"This is one important step that will help the Port of Miami better respond to the increased amount of cargo and ship traffic expected as a result of the expansion of the Panama Canal," said Senator Bill Nelson, who supports the project. 

TIGER grants are part of the American Recovery and Reinvestment Act economic stimulus program and are awarded on a competitive basis to projects that improve national, regional or metropolitan transportation facilities while reducing greenhouse gas emissions or increasing energy efficiency, according to a DOT release. 

The $22 million will be a welcome component to the port's plans to expand its rail service. The port revealed a $46.9 million transportation plan Aug. 19 that is designed to refurbish the rail track between the port and the FEC Hialeah Railyard near the Miami International Airport, according to CBS4 news partner, The Miami Herald. 

Construction and repairs are expected to be completed by 2014, the Herald reported.
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